

FOULDS SCHOOL NEWSLETTER www.fouldsp.org

Volume 12 · Issue 8



Thursday 1st November 2018

Welcome Back!!

The staff and governors were hard at work on Monday looking at the school vision and values. We have also consulted governors and a parent group for their ideas and will be talking to children too. The staff were inspirational in their thoughts and beliefs—more on this to come—watch this space!

With Guy Fawkes night coming up and lots of firework displays to enjoy, please talk to your children about keeping safe and enjoying the beautiful flashes and colours from a safe distance.





Next week we commemorate 100 years since the end of the First World War. Each class will be acknowledging this through a day of work around WW1. Please do research with them and ask about their learning.

Thank you to the PTA for the spooky Halloween discos tonight and for all of their hard work fundraising for us.



Kim Sanett





We will be taking part in this charity event on Friday 16th November by asking children to come to school in pyjamas & odd socks in return for a donation of £1!! This will also be the last day of our Anti-bullying themed week in school. All money raised will be going to Children in Need, thank you.

Remembrance Day 11th November

We have a range of British Legion wares for sale in the office, as we are at that time of year when we remember those who have made sacrifices for our country. During Friday morning's assembly we will hold a one minute silence in memory of the fallen



Week Commencing Monday 5 November at Foulds School

Wednesday 7th Reception parents—phonics & writing evening at 6.45pm

Thursday 8th KS1 & KS2 police presentations in school (Yr1-6)

* Friday 9th Maple Class Assembly at 9.05am

New School Photographer

DIEGO BONFANTI a Foulds parent, will be taking the individual/family

school photographs this year! He will be in school on the afternoon of Monday 12th
November to take family photographs and for the whole day on Tuesday 13th November
to take individual ones. Diego will be using two back drops giving you a wider choice of photographs
to look at online and by proof envelope so you should have plenty of Christmas present possibilities!
Your feedback, as always, will be welcome.

Remember Remember the 5th of November

If you are going to an organised Display or having Fireworks at Home — Please remember the Firework Code



- ★Keep fireworks in a closed box
- ★ Follow the instructions on each firework
- ★ Light all fireworks at arms length
- ★ Stand well back
- ★ Never go back to a lit firework
- ★ Never put fireworks in your pocket
- ★ Never throw fireworks
- ★ Keep Pets indoors

Phonics Evening



On Wednesday 7th November 2018, parents of Reception children (and any other interested parents!) are invited to attend an evening session where we will share how we teach reading and writing in Reception.

During the evening, we hope to give you a better insight into how reading and writing is taught through the Letters and Sounds phonics programme and the ways in which we create a 'literacy rich' environment. It is also an opportunity for you to find out how you can

help at home and to ask any questions you may have.

The session will begin **at 6.45pm** and will take place in the school hall. We anticipate it to run for up to an hour, with time for questions and an informal chat at the end.

BOOK FAIR 13th & 15th November



There will be a Book Fair in school on Tuesday 13th & Thursday 15th November from 3.40-4.15pm—an ideal opportunity to buy your early Christmas presents and raise some money for the school. If you would like to order your books online before the Fair, you can do so by visiting www.travellingbooks.co.uk remembering to quote Foulds School. Any books you order up to the date of the Fair (13th November) will arrive at school for you to pick up. Otherwise just come along and browse the shelves!

Please see Mrs Strong for further information, and we look forward to seeing you at the Book Fair.

Achievement Awards

I am delighted that these children have achieved their Certificates—well done

First Bronze

Second Bronze

Third Bronze

Full Bronze

First Silver

Second Silver

Third Silver

Full Silver

Rowan class: Oliver, Poppy, Emelia, Florence, Evalyn Birch class: Noah, Elise, Annie, Melo

Elm class: Dina
Willow class: Roy
Maple class: Pieter
Birch class: Mo
Rowan class: Rory

Elm class: **Dina**

Birch class: Benjamin, Nirav, Adetola

Elm class: Dina
Maple class: Zoya
Birch class: Leora

Elm class: Dina
Hazel class: Nedah
Willow class: Julia
Maple class: Lara, Elodie
Birch class: Leora

Hazel class: Ellie

Beech class: Elizabeth, Penny, Florence, Noah

Willow class: Alphee Maple class: Maya

Birch class: Boris, Danica, Youseff

Hazel class: Ali, Grace
Beech class: Toby, Jasper

Willow class: Freya, Lucien, Fabian

Elm class: Eijaz

Hazel class: Ramzi, Harrison

Beech class: Milo

Willow class: Shelby, Ishita,

More names to follow next week

Exciting New Resource for French!

This week, the children in KS2 have been introduced to a fantastic new online resource to help them learn French. We are extremely lucky to now have a subscription to a website called **linguascope!**

In their French lessons, the children have been shown how to access linguascope and should have a small ticket with the school's username and password. We hope they will play games on the topic they are currently learning; should they wish, they are of course allowed to learn any of the other, sometimes exotic, languages on offer on linguascope!

We hope the children have lots of fun with linguascope at home, possibly playing with parents and siblings! However, please ensure that our username and password are **not** shared with third parties such as tutors, language clubs or other schools.

Ms A Harrison Subject Leader for Languages



Chestnut	Archie Writing a fantastic descriptive narrative & using lots of figurative language	Hazel	Olivia Boundless enthusiasm, lovely smile & working hard all of the time.	Maple	Elodie All of the fantastic effort & enthusiasm she puts into her work
Elm	Bella Great effort & enthusiasm across the curriculum	Beech	Nedah Great effort & attitude!	Birch	Adetola For wonderful work in numeracy and for being a kind & considerate member of the class
Oak	Isabella Fantastic focus & attitude towards her learning	Willow	Roy For his outstanding work in maths well done!	Rowan	Arya Always contributing to our 'space' learning & for being kind & friendly!

School diary of events

AUTUMN TERM

Wednesday 14 November

Monday 10 December

Friday 2 November PTA Halloween Disco 4.15-5.15 Infants, 5.30-6.30 Juniors Wednesday 7 November Reception parents—phonics & writing evening at 6.45pm

**Thursday 8 November Yr1—6 Police Presentations in school (this has now been cancelled) **

Friday 9 November Maple Class Assembly at 9.05am

Monday 12 November Family photos (PM)

Tuesday 13 November Individual photos in school (all day)

ZooLab Workshop in school for whole school

Book Fair after school KS1 trip to Science Museum Book Fair after school

Thursday 15 November

Friday 16 November

Children In Need (details to follow)

Tuesday 20 November

Flu Vaccination (Rec to Yr5) AM

Thursday 22 November Reception Height & Weight Measurement by Vale Drive Clinic (AM)

Friday 23 November Non-uniform day (donations of chocolate to PTA please)
Tuesday 27 November 'History off the Page' Workshops for Yr3/4—Roman Day

Friday 30 November Oak Class Assembly at 9.05am

Non-uniform day (donations of bottles to PTA please)

Saturday 1 December Foulds PTA Christmas Fair (12-4pm)
Monday 3 December Last Monday Gym Club of the term

Wednesday 5 December Foulds Choir singing in The Spires in aid of Cherry Lodge

Last Wednesday Gym Club of the term Infant Christmas Production rehearsal (PM)

Tuesday 11 December Infant Christmas Production to Maple/Rowan & Pear parents at 1.30pm Wednesday 12 December Infant Christmas Production to Birch & Apple parents at 9.30am

Thursday 13 December Visiting Speaker in Assembly from Pathway (AM)

Friday 14 December

Last Cheerleading Club of the term

Sunday 16 December

Cheerleading Competition

Wednesday 19 December Whole school visit Wyllyotts Theatre for Christmas Panto at 10am

Friday 21 December Last day of term—school finishes at 3pm SPRING TERM 2019

Monday 7 January INSET DAY—school closed Tuesday 8 January Children back to school

Tuesday 15 January Deadline for Reception 2019 online applications

Friday 18 January Hazel Class Assembly at 9.05am

OULDS NOTICE BOAR

PARKING Would parents/carers please remember to park considerately; not on the zig-zags outside the school nor over our neighbours drives, thank you.



SCHOOL MEALS

Please use **ParentPay** to keep on top of your child's school meal

balance, thank you

WELCOME



To Cristina who has joined Foulds this week—we hope you enjoy your time with us.



ABSENCES

If your child is sick or will not be in school for any particular reason please could you telephone the office on 020 8449 2714 as soon as possible in the morning to let us know.

This is particularly important if your child is on the 'Walk to School' register.

Please note children must not return to school for 48 hours following the last bout of either sickness or diarrhoea or both together. Many thanks.



NAMING UNIFORM & KIT

A reminder that all school uniform and kit should be clearly labelled.

LOST PROPERTY

Please check the cupboard outside the library (in the departure lounge) for any items your child has lost. Thank you.





SAYERS CROFT - YR 6 SCHOOL JOURNEY 2019 A reminder that instalments can be made at anytime to help spread the cost of next year's Year 6 School Journey. Final date for payments is Friday 8th February 2019. As deposits have now been paid, the outstanding balance will be £240 which should be paid via ParentPay



HEADLICE

There have been cases of headlice in Apple class. Please keep checking your children to ensure that they do not spread—thank you.



FOULDS NEWSLETTER

If you would like to receive a printed copy of the newsletter, please complete a slip found in the pockets outside the school office and return to the school office with payment of £15. Alternatively, it is on our website www.fouldsp.org or we can email you if you let us have your address.



PARENTS OF PRE-SCHOOL

CHILDREN

If your child was born between 1st September 2014 and 31st August 2015, they will need a place in a Reception class during the school year which begins in September 2019

The way to apply is online at www.eadmissions.org.uk If you have any queries, please contact the Admissions Team at the London Borough of Barnet on

020 8359 7651 The closing date is 15th January 2019

FOULDS SPORTS NEWS Foulds School Cross Country

On 18th October 2018, Foulds School took part in the Barnet Borough Cross Country event held at Allianz Park. There were a mixture of year groups in KS2 participating in this event, taking on the Borough's best from 37 schools!

Mr Morley as well as Jo Kent helped prepare us for this event. We had the trials down at the Christ Church field. The top five then participated in another trial and children were then selected for the Foulds team to take part in the Cross Country event.

It was very intense standing on the starting line. However all the team showed the same determination and resilience shown in the trials. The parents and teachers were very supportive and we were very proud of ourselves.

Foulds had some high finishes with the children giving their all. One of our team finished an incredible 2nd to get a medal. When the results were tallied, Foulds finished in 10th place (out of 37 schools) - a big improvement on last year. With a lot of enthusiasm and talent emerging, we hope we can do even better at the second meet in February as we look to get back to number one (and perhaps a 10th Borough title)!

Thank you to the parents who volunteered to help transport the team to Allianz Park.

By ZT, AM (and Mr Morley)



Foulds School Rugby

Following the Saracens festival at Allianz Park on 1st November, Foulds will be taking part in the inaugural Barnet Rugby League this season. Fixtures below (team TBC). Foulds will then take part in the Borough's Rugby League tournament - the winner of which will qualify for the London Youth Games.

League Fixtures

Monday 5th November - Foulds vs St Johns N11 @ Barnet Elizabethans RFC, 4pm KO (League) Wednesday 14th November - Foulds vs Brunswick Park @ Barnet Elizabethans RFC, 4pm KO (League) Wednesday 21st November - Foulds vs Livingstone @ Barnet Elizabethans RFC, 3.45pm KO (League) Monday 4th February - Foulds vs Cromer Road @ Barnet Elizabethans RFC, 4pm KO (League) Tuesday 5th February - Rugby League Tournament @ Allianz Park, 12.30-3.15pm

Football vs Underhill

Football: Foulds vs Underhill

Foulds pre-season continued with a double friendly against Underhill Juniors at OECC. Foulds' steep learning curve continued as they again took on more experienced opponents, looking to improve upon their performances against Christ Church. For all but two it was their second ever game and two more children made their debut (with 3 players jet-setting off for half term!) However all the Foulds players made great strides and showed signs of progress....

Foulds Foxes 4-3 Underhill B

The Foxes started off settled but full of energy. They competed well all over the park to match their opponents who had plenty of pace. In a generally even first half, it was Underhill though who took their chances to go 2-0 up. After half time, Foulds deservedly pulled a goal back and confidence rose. Foulds started to show more cutting edge going forwards and soon equalised before scoring a third to go 3-2 up. Underhill scored to stay in the game but Foulds' fourth (and determination late on) ensured they ran out winners in front of the cheering parents.



Foulds Falcons 0-2 Underhill A

Meanwhile the Falcons conceded in the first minute but didn't panic and soon steadied the ship to battle well against their opponents for the rest of the half with neither team finding the back of the net. Underhill attacked for much of the second half but Foulds showed defensive organisation and dogged determination to hold their opponents for long periods with the Y5 keeper making fine saves when called upon. Underhill eventually doubled their lead whilst Foulds hit the post on a counter-attack as the game ended 2-0 to the visitors.



Overall both teams showed clear signs of improvement in their second pre-season game. Defensively the teams were more organised and resilient. Confidence and attacking prowess going forwards improved but is still an area to work on as the rookie squad continues to develop and gel.



Next up:

The League campaign beings as Foulds host All Saints at OECC on November 2nd. Those not involved in that game will take part in a Foulds development match.

A Foulds girls' team will debut in a friendly against Christ Church on 8th November. Then the Foulds 1st team will be 'up for the Cup' as we host Woodridge on Thursday 15th November in the Central Cup.





Thank you to everyone who came along to the PTA meeting on the last day of the half term, lots of great ideas for the Christmas fair were discussed, which I have shared below. We also want to thank everyone who paid a pound and took part in the own shoes day to raise money for Sal's shoes. We raised £209. Our first cake sale of the school year and the canteen grand opening was a great success, the biggest total ever! £269! Thank you to parents of Elm and Beech classes for organising it all and providing the wonderful cakes. We really appreciate everyone's support.

TOMORROW is the Halloween Disco

Friday 2nd November
Fancy dress is optional but welcomed! Entrance is £2 and includes a cup of squash. Infants 4.15-5.15pm Children must be supervised by a grown up, younger siblings welcome. Juniors 5.30-6.30pm Please let us know on arrival or by phoning the office in advance if your child can walk home by themselves after the disco.

The Christmas Fair Sponsored by Hamilton Chase Estate Agents Saturday 1st December 12-4pm.

Don't forget all entries for our Christmas fair poster competition should be handed into the school office or emailed to the PTA fouldspta@gmail.com by Monday and should have the artists full name and class written on the back. The winning poster will be put up around Barnet and will be on the front cover of our fair programme.

Rooms wise we are hoping to move things around a bit at the Christmas Fair as we have more space now the new canteen is finished.

We are going to have a Christmas film room with cushions out to sit on where we will play short Christmas films at set times and sell popcorn to the children as they come in.

And the main kids zone will be in the new canteen where we will have games, sweets, children's stall (with squishy balls, second hand children's books, and fairy dust jars), the toy tombola and a squishy lucky dip. Like last year any donations of good quality second hand books, washed unloved teddies and unwanted, unopened toys would be much appreciated.

We also would like to organise a second hand uniform sale. (Donations welcome please)

Plus the usual tea and cake room, arts and crafts room, Sssh room, bottle and chocolate tombolas, Father Christmas, choir, Diego photos etc.

Food and drinks will be similar to last year and in the main school hall as it was such a nice social space and the tea room will be in one of classrooms off the hall.

We are looking for people who would like to play carols on the piano or sing live at some point during the fair. We would also like a face painter for a couple of hours and a balloon modeller, if anyone knows a parent who could help or has a good recommendation please email fouldspta@gmail.com

We also would like any older siblings who are looking to do some charity work who are good at plaiting hair or painting nails as we want to have a pamper room where we can do glitter tattoos, plait hair, spray colour hair and paint nails.

If u can help with a stall or room, sort out fund matching or if you have any other ideas please email us.

We did also discuss the possibility of a disco room where music could be played and the children could buy glow products or a gamers room with play station / wii set up. If anyone would like to take on the running of one of these new ideas or has ideas how we could organise these rooms please get in touch.

Dates for you diary

Own clothes day for chocolate tombola Friday 23rd November Own clothes day for bottle tombola Friday 30th November

The Annual quiz will be Saturday 30th March and will see Lindy return as quiz master.